
Chapter T  
Greetings Chapter T'ers: 
 

Rally season is just around the corner.  We are 
in the process of finalizing the details for our 
trip to Florida for their District Convention.  
Then we will stop at Louisiana District's Con-
vention on the way back.  If you are interest-
ed in joining us, it's not too late.  Talk to us 
tonight. 
 

The next thing happening for Chapter T is 
the First Aid Recertification Class on Feb. 
28th.  Again, it's not too late to join that class.  
It will be held at the A&M campus here in 
Killeen.  It will be from 8 to 12 that Sat. 
morning.  The cost is $25 per person.  This 
class will satisfy the requirement to keep your 
level 3 and 4 up to date.  Check with Alonzo 
to see if you need to attend this class to keep 
current. 
 

Jimmy P. has completed the paperwork nec-
essary for Chapter T to compete in the Chap-
ter of the Year program for 2014.  We have 
enough points to qualify for Bronze this year.  
During this process, we learned that it is nec-
essary to obtain information from YOU each 
month.  Did you go on a ride, attend another 
chapter gathering or participate in one of the 
classes offered at some of the gatherings?  If 
so, we need your information...who, what, 
when and where.  We also need a list of all 
participants from our chapter who were with 
you.  This information is gathered to get 
points towards winning the district chapter of 
the year.  If we have enough points, we could 
be honored with the title of District Chapter 
of the Year and receive priority seating at ral-
lies and other preferential treatment! 
 

We need to know who is planning to attend-
ing the Region H Convention in Marshall.  
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Inside this issue:  

WingNut  

Each month, Chapter T, 

awards this coveted award.   

He was not awarded it in 

January.  If you are not 

riding you are not winning.   

We are planning to participate in the themed 
bike show again this year.  We will be mak-
ing train cars from plywood sheets to go on 
either side of our rides to look like a train.  
We also plan to purchase blue and white 
striped overalls and a train hat.  If you plan 
to attend, let us know so we know how 
many train cars we need to make.  We will 
have a work day (or a couple) to make the 
cars like we did last year for the wagon.  We 
need to start on this soon so we can have 
everything finished timely (my goal for the 
year!). 
 

As I stated earlier, rally season is almost 
here.  Region H will again have a contest for 
everyone attending Region H and all 5 dis-
trict conventions.  If you pre-register and 
attend all 6 conventions, your name will be 
entered in a drawing for free registration to 
all those conventions in 2016.  Make your 
plans now to be included in this contest.  We 
always like to go and see new locations and 
try to find something local to do.  I always 
enjoy just  visiting with all our GWRRA 
friends that we only see at the rallies. 
 

I think that is about it for this month.  As we 
start riding again, remember to do your 
TCLOCK's.  We not only need to get our-
selves ready to ride but our bikes also need 
some TLC.  Don't wait until the night before 
you are planning a trip to go check on the 
bike.  You may be disappointed to find your 
bike isn't quite ready to travel if you have 
neglected it over the winter months.    

 

See ya ridin', 

Jim & Alvalin Woodul 

Central Texas Wings  

February 2015  
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Rider Education                                             òSafety Is For Lifeó 

 

 My interest for this month is to highlight some 

safety issues of the past and how we can directly im-

pact the results.  As members of the Goldwing Road 

Riders Association (GWRRA) we are committed to 

three pillars of success.  Fun, Safety, and Knowledge!! 

 According to online data provided by the In-

surance Information Institute, in 2012, the timeframe 

of 3-6pm proved to be the highest recorded period in 

which motorcyclist were killed.  It would be safe to 

assume that this high number can be contributed to 

the number of travelers commuting to/from both 

work and school.  But here in Texas we have a more 

significant concern, especially here in Central Texas.  

Most of you may be aware that in the evening hours if 

youõre travelling westward that the Texas sunset is 

both beautiful and dangerous.  As motorcyclist, I en-

courage you to be mindful that the experiences you 

face when travelling in a four-wheeled vehicles is tremendously increased when on a motorcycle.  In a 

four-wheeled vehicle, even though it is unsafe to remove one hand from the steering wheel to block the 

bright sunlight, one may find this advantageous to provide additional protection from the bright light.  

However, on a motorcycle, you place yourself at tremendous risk by removing one hand from the han-

dlebar to block the sunlight. 

 With increased technology, many helmet manufacturers have marketed helmets with built-in 

dark sun visors which may become operational at the press of a button or slide of a knob.  The availabil-

ity to take sunglasses on and off is not always a best option for those with great vision imparities.  Thus, 

I submit to you that an investment in a modern safety helmet is worth the investment to enjoy safe rid-

ing!  This does not preclude your need to always have a coordinated escape route in the event the driver

(s) around you fail to travel at a safe speeds for the conditions.   

Alonzo Brown 

Rideer Educator 

Chapter T 
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Chapter T,  

Over the next few months I am going to present a series of article that could be called, òBy 

the MEC Book.ó  I would hope that you read them and try to understand there concepts. 

These GWRRA articles will address most all aspects of the membership cycle to the extent 

that they have an impact on the retention process. The concepts presented below are de-

signed to strengthen those aspects of the recruitment and membership phases that will re-

duce and simplify the retention process.  

Most new members join GWRRA as the result of a positive introduction by an enthusiastic 
member, GWRRA officer or GWRRA recruiter. They are told about all of the great benefits 
that the Association has to offer its members not the least of which is a wonderful family of 
friends that share a common interest.  
 
 In many cases the prospective member is invited to visit the local GWRRA chapter at one of 

their breakfast or dinner gatherings, join them on an outing with a group of GWRRA mem-

bers or participate in some other activity.  If the recruiter has done their job well, the pro-

spective member is convinced that they have much to gain by joining GWRRA.   

Once the membership application has been processed and the new member  
Added to the GWRRA membership roster, the work of Member Retention begins. Contact 
and follow up early during the new membership are vital to the long term retention of the 
new member.   
 
The first responsibility for follow up lies with the leadership of the new member's local 
chapter.  This usually means the Chapter Director.  In larger chapters, the Chapter Director 
may appoint a Membership Coordinator or assign the membership coordination duties to 
an Assistant Chapter Director or Couple of the Year.  
 
 Effective follow up is dependent on two key elements.  First, knowing that a new member 

has been added to the Association in the chapter's area and second, personal contact with 

the new member.  Although new members are usually introduced to the chapter before 

their names appear on the Area Run List (membership list), it is not uncommon that some 

new members may not be noticed unless the Area Run List is reviewed monthly.  

Next month I will present the next part of the membership cycle,   òThe Happy Chapter.ó 

See Yaõ Riding, 

Dale and Carleen Garrett,  

Chapter MEC  

Membership Enhancement Division  
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RIDE TO ALAMO SPRINGS CAFE 
By Danny Thacker 

 

I think the cool morning temperatures may have scared a few 

people off, but the temperatures warmed up quick and it was 

a nice day of riding.  There were only four of us that went, 

Peggy, Andrea, Leroy, and myself.  We left from HEB in Cop-

peras Cove with 44 degree temperature.  I canõt speak for any-

one else, but even though it was still pretty cool I never felt 

cold.  Our route took us over to Lampasas then out 580 to 

Bend, then over to Cherokee where we picked up Hwy 16 and 

headed south to Llano.  From Llano we took the route that 

runs past Enchanted Rock State Park down to Fredericks-

burg.  We arrived at the Alamo Springs Café around 11:30 and it was already crowded.  If you have never 

eaten there, they make some of the best burgers in the state.  They were huge and delicious.  Just expect 

to wait a while on a weekend.  After lunch we headed a little further south and picked up 473 over to 281 

just south of Blanco.  We rode 281 north to Marble Falls. We headed east out of Marble Falls the north 

through the Balcones Canyonlands Wildlife Refuge. We parted company on Hwy 183 just south of 

Briggs and we headed for Copperas Cove and Andrea and Leroy headed for Killeen.  It was a fun ride 

through the beautiful hill country and a good lunch.  Hopefully next ride we plan we will get more to 

join us in the fun.  

 

Danny and Peggy Thacker,  

Ride Coordinator,  

Chapter T 


